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LABOR AND EMPLOYMENT LAW BULLETIN (NO. 10)

Is a Company Obliged to Let a Labor Union Use Space within Its Workplace?

(May 24, 2004, Copyright reserved by Anderson Mori)

Labor unions sometimes request a company to allow members of the labor unions to use space within the
workplace of the company, or to refrain from making deductions from the salary of union members who
participate in collective bargaining sessions held during their working hours.

Article 7, Item 3 of the Labor Union Act stipulates that “the provision by a company of space within the
workplace for labor union members to utilize as their office” does not constitute an Unfair Labor Practice.
Similarly “the refrainment by a company from making deductions from the salary of labor union members
who participate in collective bargaining sessions held during their working hours” does not constitute an
Unfair Labor Practice, either. However, this Article does NOT mean that a company is statutorily obliged
to provide space to union members or to refrain from making deductions from the salary of union members
who participate in collective bargaining sessions held during their working hours.

Therefore, a company may use its business judgment in accepting or refusing such requests by labor
unions. It is not illegal to refuse such a request.
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Should you wish to receive further information as to the above-mentioned, and/or how your
company is in compliance with labor/employment law, please contact your regular attorney or
Hideki Thurgood Kano (e-mail: hidekithurgood.kano@andersonmori.com, tel: 81-3-6888-1061).
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